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START YOUR WEEKEND RIGHT …DANCE WITH THE KATYDIDS ON FRIDAY NIGHT!

AUGUST 2013               Katydids Square Dance Club Newsletter             Volume 50, No 8

CHIRPER

Fri., Aug. 02:	

DARK -- Dancing at the Fair
	

 	

 6:00 – 8:30 PM, Slab in front of EXPO Hall
	

 	

 	

 (on left after going through entry arch)

Thu., Aug. 08:Future of Square Dancing Meeting
	

 	

 7:00 PM at the Stevens’ home
	

 	

 4862 Morden Dr., San José

Fri., Aug. 09:	

HOT AUGUST NIGHTS HOEDOWN
	

 	

 Campbell United Church of Christ
	

 	

 400 W. Campbell Ave., Campbell
	

 	

 7:00 – 9:30 PM; Club Dancing
	

 	

 9:35 PM; Executive Board Meeting
Fri., Aug. 16:	

Campbell United Church of Christ
	

 	

 400 W. Campbell Ave., Campbell
	

 	

 7:00 – 8:30; NEIGHBORHOOD SOCIAL
	

 	

 8:30 – 9:30 PM; Club Dancing
	

 	

 **PARY NIGHT**  Theme:  Summer Harvest.  
	

 	

 	

 Bring food that you have prepared or is 	


	

 	

 	

 from your garden.

Sat., Aug. 17: EXPLORE SONOMA WITH GARY HOLLOWAY
	

 	

 Pat Angotti’s LAST bus trip
	

 	

 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM
	

 	

 Mission San Franisco, Solano, General 	

 	


	

 	

 	

 Vallejo’s Home & Soldiers’ Barracks
	

 	

 	

 Sonoma Cheese Factory & Cline Cellers

Fri., Aug. 23:	

Campbell United Church of Christ
	

 	

 400 W. Campbell Ave., Campbell
	

 	

 7:00 – 9:30 PM; Club Dancing 

Fri., Aug. 30:	

FREE FIFTH FRIDAY - January Level
	

 	

 Campbell United Church of Christ
	

 	

 400 W. Campbell Ave., Campbell
	

 	

 7:00 – 9:30 PM; Club Dancing 

Fri., Sep. 06:	

Campbell United Church of Christ
	

 	

 400 W. Campbell Ave., Campbell
	

 	

 7:00 – 9:30 PM; Club Dancing
	

 	

 Chirper distributed

Fri., Sep. 13:	

**DARK**  Dance at the JUBILEE!

Fri., Sep. 20:	

Campbell United Church of Christ
	

 	

 400 W. Campbell Ave., Campbell
	

 	

 6:30  7:15 PM Pot Luck Dinner
	

 	

 7:15  9:30 PM; Club Dancing

Fri., Sep. 27:	

Campbell United Church of Christ
	

 	

 400 W. Campbell Ave., Campbell
	

 	

 7:00 – 9:30 PM; Club Dancing

2013 CLASS GRADUATES WITH BACHELOR OF MWSD

Jacky & Eric Wilhelmsen, Alice McManus, Masami & Tom Sharkey; not pictured: Greg Smart & Ingrid Krulee; 
with Board Members, Char Pitts, Skip Stevens, and Parker Willey in the background.

CLUB CALENDAR                                           www.katydids.info

http://www.katydids.info
http://www.katydids.info
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SQUARE HEAD ASSIGNMENTS

and DUTIES
Super Square Head

Stephanie Stevens (408-871-9525)

.....Aug. 02	

 DARK – Santa Clara Co. Fair

.....Aug. 09	

 Angotti / Smith

.....Aug. 16	

 Shaney

.....Aug. 23	

 Willey, P / Clark, B

.....Aug. 30	

 Clark, T&D

.....Sep. 06 	

 Matolyak / Wies

.....Sep. 13 	

 DARK – Jubilee

.....Sep. 20 	

Bruns

.....Sep. 27 	

 Steele, J / Clark, B

......Oct. 04	

 Pitts / Scharfen

......Oct. 11	

 Steele, B&L

......Oct. 18	

 Benevento

......Oct. 25	

 Franger / Moore

Before the dance:
• Notify the Super Square Head, Stephanie Stevens, 

      408-871-9525  of any needed change to assigned dates.
• Purchase and bring 6 to 8 lbs ice for the water cooler.
• On scheduled night, the designated Square Heads 

should arrive by 6:30 PM.  A Katydids member with a 
key will open the doors.

• Sweep floor as necessary and set up tables and chairs.
• Make ice water.
• Start hot water for tea and coffee.

During Club dance:
• Welcome everyone at the sign-in table.
• Collect a $5.00 donation from each guest and have them 

sign in.  “Regular” guests sign the prepared sheet, new 
guests sign the guest book.

• In the green box, there is an envelope with petty cash 
for making change.

• Offer raffle tickets:  5 tickets for $1.00.
• In the green box, there are envelopes for keeping track 

of money collected during the evening.
• Divide the raffle proceeds – 50% to the Club, 50% to 

the winner.
• Check that water and cups do not run out.

After the dance:
• If Treasurer is not present, pass monies collected to any 

Executive Board Member.
• ALL MEMBERS: Clean up!  Help pack up supplies 

and jugs and put into the Club cupboard.  
• Remove non-recyclable trash accidentally tossed into 

the designated recycle bins.  Take the trash bags out to 
the dumpster located in the side parking lot.

• Sweep or wet mop the floor as necessary.
• Note:  Tables must go into the closet FIRST (remember 

the Caller’s table, too), then the chair rack.
• Notify the Quarter Masters, Gary or Sue De Lapp, 

     408-446-1910 of any supplies needed.

UPCOMING SQUARE DANCE EVENTS

Plus Level Dances
Aug. 3:	

 Anniversary Dance; Lucky Steppers
	

 Ben Lomond Slab in Ben Lomond
	

 7:00 – 7:30 PM; Pre-rounds:  Sue Harris
	

 7:30 – 10:00 PM; Caller:  Don Benson

Aug. 10:Slab Dance; Lucky Steppers
	

 Ben Lomond Slab in Ben Lomond
	

 7:00 –7:30 PM; Pre-Rounds:  TBD
	

 7:30 – 10:00 PM; Caller: Jim Osborne
Aug. 17:Slab Dance; Lucky Steppers
	

 Ben Lomond Slab in Ben Lomond
	

 7:00 –7:30 PM; Pre-Rounds:  Sue Harris
	

 7:30 – 10:00 PM; Caller:  Eric Henerlau

Aug. 18:  NorCal Caller School Graduation Dance
	

 Sunnyvale Presbyterian Church
	

 	

 728 W. Fremont Ave., Sunnyvale
	

 7:00 PM Calling by student callers as well as Scot 
	

 	

 Byars, Rob French, and Ken Ritucci

Aug. 24:Slab Dance; Lucky Steppers
	

 Ben Lomond Slab in Ben Lomond
	

 7:00 –7:30 PM; Pre-Rounds:  Sue Harris
	

 7:30 – 10:00 PM; Caller:  Michael Kellogg
Aug. 30 -Sep. 1:  Mid-Cal Classic
	

 Merced County Fairgrounds, Los Banos
	

 Callers:  Bob Baier, Jet Roberts
	

 Cuer:  Sharon Parker

Aug 31: SCVCA/SCVSDA - Whing Ding
	

 Sunnyvale Presbyterian Church
	

 	

 728 West Fremont Ave., Sunnyvale
	

 Callers:  Keith Ferguson, Bob Elling, Al Knoppe, 
	

 	

 Jim Osborne
	

 Cuer:  Barbara Lynn Smith
Sep. 13–15:  57th Annual Jubliee; SCVSDA
	

 Gunderson High School, San Jose
	

 Callers:  Dan Nordbye, Charlie Robertson
	

 Cuers:  Mary Ann Callahan & Brian Wyatt

Sep. 21:  Stanford Quads Challenging Plus Hoedown
	

 7:30 – 8:00 PM; PreRounds; John Flora
	

 8:00 – 10:30 PM; Caller; Rob French
	

 10:30 PM; Star Tips, Advanced levels

Oct. 26:  Halloween Hoedown; Castaways

NEWER DANCER HOEDOWNS
Be an angel – Support our newest dancers!!

--SEPTEMBER & JANUARY CLASS LEVELS--

Katydids FREE 5th Friday Dance
Friday, August 30th

Campbell United Church ofChrist
400 W. Campbell Ave., Campbell
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THE PRESIDENT’S CORNER

skip.stevens@comcast.net
408-761-6588Skip 

Dear Katydids,
Just when you think it was safe to slip 
away from Club on vacation, your dear 
President comes along to tell you that we have planned 
one of the busiest scheduled set of Club events yet 
seen in his administration.  Now, how can you justify 
being away for even just one weekend or Friday 
nights?  After all, you want to get your monies worth, 
don’t you?  That’s what you pay Club dues for, isn’t it?

First of all, you did remember we were going to be 
DARK on Friday, August 2nd because we were all go-
ing to gussy up in our square dance apparel and Club 
badges so we could join our good friend Jane Bishop 
dancing at the Santa Clara County Fair from 6:00 to 
8:30 PM (Tork is calling at 6:00).  She even arranged 
for us to get in FREE.  What a deal!
On Friday, August 9th we are hosting our annual HOT 
AUGUST NIGHTS DANCE and we will have a fantastic 
offering of used square dance apparel for sale.  Any-
one (even if they are not square dancers) is welcome to 
come in to view and purchase the apparel but we espe-
cially want established square dancers to join us on the 
floor.
And then on Friday, August 16th, we are feeling so 
good about ourselves that we are inviting our neigh-
borhood friends and other interested associates to join 
us for another of our introductory FREE ‘BARN 
DANCE’ SOCIALS during the first part of our evening’s 
program (7:00 to 8:30).  If that were not enough, we 
will continue our evening with a ‘Summer Harvest’ 
themed party where you can dance dressed in your 
garden/farm best (such as bib coveralls?), share the 
fruits and vegetable bounty of your garden, or baked 
goods produced by your own hands (did someone say 
rhubarb pie?).
With all this excitement going on, we think we need to 
give you a moment of respite and offer you a chance to 
have a safe and sane normal Club night on August 
23rd.  However, I wouldn’t be surprised if Doctor Jim 
Osborne declares a quarantine on our gathering that 
evening and makes sure that at least one set of dancing 
is sanitary and sterile (no-touch dancing)!    We 
wouldn’t want the spread of those nasty germs to spoil 
the rest of your summer!
And just when you think "enough, already!", along 
comes our FREE FIFTH FRIDAY DANCE on August 30th 
when everyone from the Valley converges on our gath-
ering, including January and September level class 
members to partake of that American tradition … 
FREE!    (It’s almost as bad as the battle cry of the 
American housewife, “CHARGE IT!”)

Now, my friends, if you think that you've had enough, 
you haven’t read the Chirper calendar sidebars! 
On Thursday, August 8th, the Stevens’ will be hosting 
a second meeting at their house (4862 Morden Drive 
in west San Jose) on the topic of the 'FUTURE OF THE 
KATYDIDS AND SQUARE DANCING' (starting at 7-PM).  
Think of it as a ‘prayer vigil’ for square dancing in 
Silicon Valley!
And Pat Angotti ‘swears’ that she is no longer ad-
dicted to planning bus trips for the Katydids with 
Gary Halloway, the esteemed historical docent of the 
Bay Area and surroundings.  She also ‘swears’ that the  
all day trip to Sonoma will be her last.  The bus trip to 
‘EXPLORE SONOMA’ will leave from the First Baptist 
Church parking lot on Benton Ave in Santa Clara on 
Saturday, August 17th (meet at 7:30 AM - $60 tariff). 
 “Sure, Pat! We know you can quit…anytime!”

Now, if we haven’t pummeled you enough to beat you 
into submission (what vacation plans?), how can you 
afford to miss the Saturday night August slab dances 
in Ben Lomond hosted by the Lucky Steppers.   Fea-
tured callers include: Don Benson (August 3rd - newer 
dancer level), Jim Osborne (August 10th), Eric 
Henerlau (August 17th) and Michael Kellogg (August 
24th).
And did I fail to mention the SCVCA/SCVSDA 
WHING DING at the  Sunnyvale Presbyterian Church 
on Fremont Avenue in Sunnyvale on Saturday August 
31?   Featured callers are Keith Ferguson, Bob Elling, 
Al Knoppe and Jim Osborne.
So if you really think you are going to be able to slip 
away on vacation unnoticed, think again.  I WILL BE 
EXPECTING A NOTE OF DISPENSATION FROM 
YOUR RABII, PRIEST, MINISTER OR PRAYER 
LEADER EXPLAINING THE CIRCUMSTANCES 
REGARDING ‘THE BIG ONE THAT GOT AWAY’!
Enjoy your summer, anyway you choose to SIN it!  
But remember, we expect you to spend it with us!

PS  Yes, we love you Pat!.  We want to thank you for 
the many good times that you have shared in putting 
together memorable bus trips around northern Califor-
nia (even the cemetery visit to Colma in October!.  
Who would have thought Gary would have had such a 
variety of background information about the ‘resi-
dents’ there.)

By the way, I issue a challenge to our Club members 
to come up with new (and perhaps unusual) ideas for 
social events that we can all share.

mailto:skip.stevens@comcast.net
mailto:skip.stevens@comcast.net
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Chirper Chatter…

 Morris Hosoda, moho77@gmail.com

Morris Hosoda played in the Redwood 
City Annual July 4th 1-Pitch Tourna-
ment.  This he claims is a fun game and 
it is co-ed.  Your own pitcher pitches to you and like 
the title says you will only get 1-pitch…you swing or 
you are out.  He played in Folsom July 6-7 and claims 
that the results have improved to 4 wins, 2 losses and 
the 90+ heat just drained him.  He played in Carson 
City, NV July 27/28 with slightly under 90 degree 
temp and did fairly well, 3 wins and 2 losses.  After a 
day off he will be playing in the Sacramento/Roseville 
SSUSA Western Regional National Championship T-
W-Th, July30-Aug. 1.  He also would like to report 
that from approximately June 20 to when his derma-
tologist released him on July 1, he had a mild case of 
SHINGLES (he says not enough to re-roof his 
house)…

Bob and Opal Hebson have been noticeably absent.  
It turns out that Bob has been having mechanical prob-
lems with his pacemaker.  The wire that was used in 
the 6/28 surgery moved so he was back in on 7/11 to 
reseat it. While in post op the device started to do 
funny things and discovered that the wire they used on 
6/28 was bad and had to replace that wire in the 
vein…not successful…so a complete new system was 
replaced.  Everything is fine now but was instructed 
not to dance until 8/10.  He hopes the new device will 
help him remember the calls better…

You may have noticed the continued absence of our 
ever present Joyce Wies.  She is suffering from Plan-
tar Fasciitis, a real pain in the bottom of her right heel.  
I know of many people who have agonized for weeks 
with this but they do get over it so here is wishing you 
well and hurry back…

Sue Willey has requested to be placed on Leave Of 
Absence which the Board approved.  She has a lower 
back pain often associated with sciatica and feels the 
aggravated pain when trying to dance.  This too shall 
pass so hurry back…

Soon as Sue DeLapp got over her injury and pain in 
her foot, Gary DeLapp had a bout with poison oak 
playing golf.  Gary, be careful when you go looking 
for your ball in the rough.  They are both well now 
and dancing.  Watch how they do the round dance, just 
beautiful…

On Monday, July 15, Pat Angotti was with her small 
dog, Toby, when she was confronted by two large

dogs at the corner of Nobili & Flora Vista in Santa 
Clara.  She carried Toby but the dogs were not de-
terred and went after Toby, cutting Pat’s finger but 
Toby was unhurt.  When she realized what was going 
on, the attacking dogs and its owner were no-where to 
be found.  Police and Animal Control are trying to 
help her find the attackers…Update:  Owner of the 
dog that  bit  Pat  has been found and were very apolo-
getic

Linda Caywood recently had a cataract operation, not 
one, but both eyes at the same procedure.  Eye drop 
medication is a must for several weeks and gradually 
dropping off.  John Caywood is now under contract 
with Katydids to be our cuer and now we can adver-
tise that Katydids will provide Round Dancing be-
tween tips…

Teri Cosentino had a terrible horse riding accident 
where her horse suddenly bucked her off resulting in 
injuring couple of her vertebrae, a broken finger and 
broken collar bone.  You are in good hands and recov-
ery will be slow but hurry up and get well so you can 
join the square dancing world soon…

Former member and president, Roger Hemsley, had a 
problem with a medication he was taking and it af-
fected his lungs and spent 2 months in the hospital and 
then another month in rehab. He is home recuperating 
now and happily celebrated his birthday on July 22 …

This is a personal thank you to all who made our re-
cent class graduation and baseball theme party night 
the success that it turned out to be.  Everyone contrib-
uted in their own way.  Thank you.

A
BIG

WELCOME
 to our newest Club members

Bob & Lisa Steele
and

Jennifer Steele!

mailto:moho77@gmail.com
mailto:moho77@gmail.com
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From Jim:  Arlene’s last day teaching was Friday so we 
couldn't get to Belize until Saturday.  We left San Francisco 
at 6am with a stop in Houston and arrived at the Belize in-
ternational airport at about 4:30pm.    Not bad time for 
roughly 3000 miles. 
 
Belize City is the biggest in the country but most people 
recommend tourists just drive through without stopping.   It 
is usually compared to Tijuana.   Our first night was in Bel-
mopan which is the capital city.    Getting to Belmopan is 
somewhat of a fun story.    Belmopan is on the Western 
Highway, there is also a Northern Highway, they are both 
paved.    Along the way, about 50miles, are many villages 
each with a bus stop and a cross walk or two.  Each village 
cross walk and bus stop has two “bumps” to make sure traf-
fic is moving at a safe pace.    Our little rental car did not 
seem to know when the bumps would appear and it took a 
while to recognize the normal bump locations.   The car mi-
raculously suffered no blowouts, bent wheels or lost 
hub-caps.  

The Belize road system is actually very simple for a stranger 
to figure out if they just take a step back and appraise the 
situation.  If you are driving on pavement you are probably 
on the highway and if you are on gravel you are not on the 
highway and should slow down.  We might have seen half a 
dozen speed limit signs while in the country but the best bet 
was to go with the flow.  Finding our first room was an ad-
venture because the sun was setting and our GPS did not 
show the gravel streets in the area we had been instructed to 
search.  However one must be resourceful.  We stopped at a 
restaurant in the area and inquired about dinner.   Next we 
told the restaurant person we would return for dinner after 
we checked in to our room.  They were more than happy to 
direct us and we were very happy to have a place to eat.  
The official language of Belize is English spoken with a 
California accent.    It is bordered by Mexico (north) and 
Guatemala (south) so many speak Spanish and Creole.  
Road signs were at a premium so getting turned around 
could cost many extra miles, each of the three major cities 
we visited had a road sign pointing to the next city but be-
tween cities there were no signs

On our first full day, we visited the Belize Zoo.    It was 
started with animals used in a movie that could not be re-
turned to the wild and now contains only rescued animals 
from Belize.    After the zoo we visited one of many caves in 
Belize.   They are limestone with stalactites and stalagmites 
and lots of water.   We hired a guide for the next day, the 
place closed at 4pm, and returned to our room and a swim in 
the pool.  That evening we ate on the porch of a nearby res-
taurant that had closed for the day, the cook was still there 
and fixed us a meal, but we couldn't enter the building be-
cause the cleaning crew was moving the tables and mopping 
the floor.

Our second day was spent tubing in the cave.    Just our 
guide, Omar, Arlene and myself. Omar was very knowl-
edgeable about the Mayan's who had used this cave about 
2000 years ago for ceremonies.   The river water was about 
75-80 degrees and usually less than four feet deep.    We 
floated for about an hour and a half on inner tubes viewing 
the cave walls and seeing bats using our head mounted 
lamps. 

From the cave we moved to San Ignacio and our second 
city.   It was only a few miles down the highway, perhaps 
twenty or thirty, so we stopped here and there for shopping 
and looking.   As we approached San Ignacio we encoun-
tered a detour and while traversing the detour on the gravel 
streets we were forced to leave the detour by another 
detour.  It was very confusing I was very lost and 
Arlene was napping.  Well this was not New York City and 
I finally realized that we were leaving town on the highway, 
and the closest directions must be behind me.  I swallowed 
my pride, woke Arlene and the two of us were able to find 
our accommodations which were, of course, on a gravel 
road not shown on the GPS or Google maps.   This resort 
was very nice and consisted of individual cabins on spa-
cious grounds.    Also a nice bar, swimming pool and 
screened eating room for breakfast.    Dogs, cats, iguanas 
squirrels, lizards and mosquitoes roamed freely.    The 
grounds were green and lush just like their advertisement.  
We ate at a nearby restaurant with the same open atmos-
phere.

The next day we were up and atum for an early 10 am 
breakfast and off to the Mayan ruins.   A short 10-15 mile 
trip towards Guatemala.  We were looking for a ferry which 
crosses the river between the highway and the ruins.   Easy 
peasy, when you see the folks selling trinkets a tourist at-
traction must be close.    The ferry was adjacent to the 
highway.  We parked off the high way and walked onto the 
ferry which was attached to a cable attached to both banks 
of the river.    The operator turned the crank by hand and 
propelled us across the river, which was only slightly wider 
than the ferry.  We walked about a mile up the road to the 
sight of the Mayan ruins.    The vegetation was green and 
lush and cattle were grazing beside the road , a very nice 
peaceful walk.   We loaded up on bottled water, paid the 
entrance fee and enjoyed a few hours climbing and walking 
and being in awe of the structure built so very long ago and 
the big monkey hanging out in a very tall tree.
 
Back to San Ignacio and dinner in town after a swim in the 
pool and a walk across a narrow cable supported swaying 
bridge.   This was a shortcut for bicycles and pedestrians.   
After our swim we made the short walk into town. This part 
of town was very active at night.    A lot of    local people 
shopping, eating dinner and just hanging around.

The next morning was check-out time again.   We left San 
Ignacio and stopped in Belmopan for a junk food breakfast 
at a large grocery store we had visited earlier.   Their gro-
cery stores are little more than warehouses with shelves but 
do contain all the necessary supplies.    Soft drinks, fruit, 
cookies, ice cream etc, that I need for vacation survival. Oh 
and bottled water the most important of necessities,  After 
leaving the grocery we stopped at the Monkey some thing 
or the other which turned out to be a research outpost for 
educators and other people studying Belize. It is run by an 

(Continued on pg 11)

Jim & Arlene go to Belize~ PART 2
ed. note:  Many thanks to Jim Gray and Arlene Scallon 
for sending Morris and then me two(!) articles for the 
Chirper.   Part 1 was by Arlene, and was published in 
the July Chirper.  Here is the promised Part 2 which  
was written by Jim.  Welcome back, Jim & Arlene!!
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America who found Belize as a volunteer in the Peace 
Corps.   We did not see any monkeys here and I don't know 
why monkey was in the name.  Anyway off we went to the 
airport to drop off our car and catch a ten passenger plane to 
San Pedro a small city on Ambergris Caye.   Just a note of 
caution, we rented a car and it worked really well for us 
(they are expensive)  but most knowledgeable people rec-
ommend using the taxis and or buses.  Driving in Belize can 
be very exciting and getting lost is very easy 

After about 20 minutes our small plane landed us in San 
Pedro and our golf cart with driver was waiting.  Our hotel 
was about five minutes from the airport by foot or golf cart 
which is the preferred transportation just ahead of bicycles.  
There is no golf course.    Our first full day was spent on a 
rented golf cart exploring the island.   We even crossed the 
toll bridge to the other half.  The second day was snorkeling 
off the hotel pier in about five feet if crystal clear water.  
The third day was a snorkel trip to the reef that protects the 
island from the Caribbean Sea.      Ya gotta swim with the 
fish, turtles, sharks, and rays if you are at the world’s second 
longest reef.  This was also the first day of lobster season so 
we ate barbequed lobster on the beach for lunch.   Our last 
full day was dulled by a tropical storm so we rented electric 
bikes and rode the beach until the storm drove us to cover. 
 Our last day started with another heavy rain so we ate 
breakfast in our room packed and went on a last short shop-
ping trip.   Arlene found out the storm was very serious so 
we moved up our departure by an hour and “got outta 
dodge” early.
 
The Belize airport is worth a mention.   It does not have a 
lighted runway.   And only three or four major airlines land 
there.  It opens at 8am and closes at 7pm.  But most of the 
activity is between lunch and 5pm when the big planes full 
of tourists land, let off their passengers, board the departing 
tourists, and  take off again.  If you have a problem, it will 
wait until the airport is open. 
 
We don't take our travels very seriously, no hard schedules 
and no big expectations.    We don't dwell on the minor 
irritations.  Belize is not paradise, but it has some wonderful 
places and delightful people who left with us wonderful 
memories.   The very reason we went there and the reason 
our trip was fantastic. 
 
Jim Gray

(Belize Trip continued from page 10)

Morris’ Summer Baseball Schedule

10 am  Butcher Park, 3950 Camden Ave., SJ
Team color is blue and the Home dugout is on the 
1st base side and the Visitor dugout will be on the 
3rd base side.

SCHEDULE
Aug. 20 – Visitor
Aug. 27 – Home
Sep. 10 – Visitor
Sep. 17 – Home

Oct. 01 – Visitor
Oct. 08 – Home
Oct 22 – Visitor
Oct 29 – Home

From the Kitchen of Pat Angotti - -

PINEAPPLE INSIDE-OUT CAKE

Serves 16

• Place a rack in the center of the oven and preheat oven 
to 350ºF

• Grease & flour 10-inch tube pan with solid shortening 
& dust with flour.  Shake out the excess flour.  Set 
aside.

1 -pkg (18.25 oz) plain lemon cake mix
1 can (15 1/4 oz) crushed pineapple packed in juice 
     (divided into two 1-cup portions)
1/4 c. granulated sugar
1/2 c. vegetable oil
4 large eggs
1 c. confectioners’ sugar, sifted
1 T fresh lemon juice

• Place the cake mix, 1 cup undrained crushed pineap-
ple, sugar, oil, and eggs in a large mixing bowl and 
blend with an electric mixer on low speed for 1 min-
ute.  Stop the machine and scrape down the sides of 
the bowl with a rubber spatula.  Increase the mixer 
speed to medium and beat for 2 minutes more, scrap-
ing the sides down again if needed.  The pineapple 
should be well blended into the batter.  Pour the batter 
into the prepared pan, smoothing the top with the rub-
ber spatula.  Place the pan in the oven.

• Bake the cake until it springs back when lightly 
pressed with your finger and just starts to pull away 
from the sides of the pan, 48-50 minutes.  Remove the 
pan from the oven and place the pan on a wire rack to 
cool for 15 minutes.  Run a long, sharp knife around 
the edge of the cake and invert it onto a rack, then 
invert onto another rack so the cake is right side up.  
Allow it to cool completely, 30 minutes or more.

• Meanwhile, prepare the glaze.  First, drain the remain-
ing 1 cup crushed pineapple and reserve the juice.  
Combine the confectioners’ sugar, 2 tablespoons of the 
reserved pineapple juice, and the lemon juice in a 
small bowl and stir with a wooden spoon until smooth.

• Place the cake on a serving platter.  Spoon the glaze 
onto the cooled cake.  Spoon the remaining 1 cup 
drained pineapple on top of the glaze.  Slice and serve.

• Store this cake, covered in plastic wrap or under a 
glass cake dome, at room temperature for up to 1 
week.  The remaining 1 cup crushed pineapple will 
keep, covered, the refrigerator for up to 1 week.
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BASEBALL THEME NIGHT

&

CLASS GRADUATION

Friday, July 19, 2013

Bob Steele, Bea Clark

The Two Amigos: Morris & JackThe Graduates:  Alice, Masami & Tom 
Sharkey, and Jacky & Eric Wilhelmsen 

being instructed by Char Pitts

Masami & Tom Sharkey.  Hey! Tom the bag is 
supposed to be on your FOOT!

Morrisʼ baseball memorabila

Willie Albino & James Thompson
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May 2013
TORK CALLING AT THE WINGS OF HISTORY AIR MUSEUM IN SAN MARTIN

FRIDAY, JUNE 21, 2013
CELEBRATING JIM AND MORRIS’ BIRTHDAYS AT CLUB

WITH RAZZLEBERRY PIE & ONE OF PAT’S FAMOUS CAKES
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FALL BEGINNER CLASSES

TUESDAYS:
CPSD
Instructor/Caller:  Tork Clark
Camden Community Center,
     3369 Union Ave., San José
6:30 – 8:35 PM
Contact info:  Jackie:  408-663-1477

Sunnyvale Squares
Instructor/Caller:  Rich Reel
Washington Park Building, 840 Washington Ave., 	


     Sunnyvale (corner of Washington & Pastoria)
7:00 – 8:30 PM:  Beginners
8:30 – 10:00:  Plus Level
Starts:  Sept. 3rd; 1st night FREE, $25/month
Adult Singles / Couples 
Contact info:  408-744-1021

WEDNESDAYS:
Instructor/Caller:  Bob Steele
LGS Youth Recreation Center, 
     123 Main St., Los Gatos
7:30 – 9:30 PM 
Starts:  Sept. 11th

Contact info:  408-248-5743

El Camino Reelers
Instructor/Caller:  Rich Reel
St. Andrews Methodist Church, 
     4111 Alma St., Palo Alto
7:30 – 9:30 PM
Starts:  Sept. 11 & 18 (FREE), Sept 25

SUNDAYS:
Stanford Quads
Instructor/Caller:  Harlan Kerr, Bill van Melle
Fairmeadow School, 500 E. Meadow Dr., Palo Alto
7:00 – 9:00 PM
Starts:  October 2013
Contact:  Joe:  408-774-1570

................Art & Sandy Bruns	

 Aug. 23
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY !

..........................Dory Clark	

 Aug 04
HAPPY BIRTHDAY ! !

NORCAL CALLER SCHOOL • Aug 15-19

The Norcal Caller School offers Bi-Annual square 
dane caller classes in Sunnyvale, CA with Ken Ri-
tucci, a Callerlab-Accredited Caller Coach.  The next 
class will be from August 15 through the 19th, 2013, 
and will feature special guest instructors Rob French 
and Scot Byars.  For more info:  
http://kenritucci.com/caller-schools/norcal/information

IN APPRECIATION
Thank you Morris & Louise Hosoda for 
your many years of committed service to 
the Katydids in its many Executive Board 
and Appointee positions.  Your assistance 
as Head Square Angels for our most re-
cent class reflects your dedication to the 
sociability and enjoyment of the square 
dance community.

http://kenritucci.com/caller-schools/norcal/information
http://kenritucci.com/caller-schools/norcal/information
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CHIRPER STAFF

The Chirper Newsletter is written by, and for, 
members of the Katydids Square Dance 
Club.

Copy deadline for the September 2013 issue 
is August 30th, 2013.  You can submit arti-
cles and photographs to the Chirper Editor, 
Stephanie Stevens, at:

GeneoSteph@gmail.com

The Katydids Square Dance Club is co-sponsored by 
the Cupertino Parks & Recreation Department

KATYDIDS EXECUTIVE BOARD:
........................ ...............President	

 Skip Stevens	

408-871-9525 

............... .............Vice President 	

 Parker Willey	

408-374-3878
........................ ............Treasurer	

 Morris Hosoda	

408-252-4105 

............ ..............Acting Secretary	

 Janis Parsons	

408-888-0499
....................... ....................Publicity 	

 Char Pitts	

408-984-5888

Appointees:
......... ...............Class Head Angels	

 The Hosodas	

408-252-4105 

................ .......Chirper Editor	

 Stephanie Stevens	

408-871-9525
.................. ....................Membership	

 Char Pitts	

408-984-5888

........................ .............Sunshine	

 Naomi Grubb	

408-227-3631
................... .................Social Chair	

 Pat Angotti	

408-241-0888

... .................Graphic Art Specialist	

 Dory Clark	

408-847-3592
........ .......Super Square Head	

 Stephanie Stevens	

408-871-9525

............... .Quartermasters	

 Gary & Sue De Lapp	

408-446-1910

............... ...............Banner Master	

 Skip Stevens	

408-761-6588
................... ...........Web Master	

 Lloyd Darknell 	

408-482-9320

................. .............Storage Shed	

 Naomi Grubb	

408-227-3631
.. .............Sweetheart Special ’14	

 Parker Willey	

408-374-3878

............Picnic Chair ’14	
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